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  A significant place where disciples are made 2018  

Dear Aldersgate Family, 

 Grace and peace to you.  

I hope that the Season of Easter, now 
ending, has been a time when you 
have experienced new life in Jesus 
Christ, our risen and ascended Lord. I hope that the great Fifty Days have 
shown you the reality of the Resurrection unfolding in our world every-
where that you have happened to look. 

Now, with the coming of Pentecost, we are reminded how God has em-
powered us to be partners in that unfolding. We have received the gift of 
the Holy Spirit, a gift beyond our ability to ask or imagine. Advocate, Inter-
cessor, Guide, and Comforter; revealing holy Truth; helping us in our 
weakness; again and again, reminding the Church that to be the Church it 
must completely depend upon God, and that God can never be managed, 
controlled, or manipulated by us. 

 I pray that this Season of Pentecost will be a time when we are renewed 
in the power of the Spirit, and led more fully into that holy dependency, 
into a deeper obedience, and a more faithful partnership with God in the 
divine mission to transform the world. May the Holy Spirit who has begun 
a good work in you, direct and uphold you in the service of Christ, and of 
His Kingdom. 

  

Yours in Christ, 

  

Pastor Chris 
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From Your Lay Leaders 

Quick reminder ς on Saturday, April 28 from 1 ς 4 p.m. the Peninsula Delaware Conference will hold a Way 

Forward Forum at Aldersgate. If you have questions or concerns about this issue, we hope you will come 

and join us in hearing about what is going on. 

The next SUP will be Tuesday, May 1 from 5 ς т ǇΦƳΦ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŀǳŘƛǘƻǊƛǳƳΦ ά¢ŀŎƻ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅέ ǿƛƭƭ ƻŦŦŜǊ ŀ ǿƛŘŜ 

ŀǊǊŀȅ ƻŦ ƛƴƎǊŜŘƛŜƴǘǎ ǎƻ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ŎǳǎǘƻƳƛȊŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŦƻƻŘ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ƘŜŀǊǘΩǎ ŘŜǎƛǊŜΗ  ²Ŝ ǇǊƻƳƛǎŜ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ Ŝǉǳŀƭ 

ŀƳƻǳƴǘǎ ƻŦ ǎƻŦǘ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǊŘ ǘŀŎƻ ǎƘŜƭƭǎΦ hǳǊ aƛǎǎƛƻƴ ŦƻŎǳǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ƻǳǘ ŀǘ 

Spirit Lake. Mike & Libby Flowers have requested craft supplies, which include plastic pony beads, chains to 

make necklaces, crosses for those chains, washable markers, watercolor paint sets, plastic canvas shapes, 

wooden crosses and other shapes to paint or color, sticky foam letters (all sizes), foam crosses and other 

shapes. Donations are welcome to cover the cost of shipping the supplies and also to purchase Bibles for the 

children. 

Confirmation will be held on May 20. Please keep our confirmation class in your prayers as they prepare for 

this important day with the help of Adam West and Pastor Chris. Confirmands include Shanti Bhushan, 

George Cross, Amy Goodman, Anna Goodman, Nicholas Pennington, and Cienna Takvorian. 

Also, the Peninsula Delaware Annual Conference will be held May 31 ς WǳƴŜ нΣ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǘƘŜƳŜ ά[ŜŀŘƛƴƎ ŀǎ 

CƻƭƭƻǿŜǊǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ²ŀȅΣέ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ¦ƴƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅ ƻŦ aŀǊȅƭŀƴŘ 9ŀǎǘŜǊƴ {ƘƻǊŜ ƛƴ tǊƛƴŎŜǎǎ !ƴƴŜΣ a5Φ tƭŜŀǎŜ ƪŜŜǇ ƻǳǊ 

delegates (Henry Daum and Bert Diemer), and all those involved, in prayer. 

Remember, if you have special prayer concerns, you can bring them to SUP, share them on the pew cards 

during worship at all services, or send a message to Pastor Don or one of us.  

Hope to see you on Sunday, and also for SUP on Tuesday, May 1! 

  Betsy Diemer and Ferris Wharton, layleader@aldersgatede.org 

Sunday April 29Σ Ƨƻƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ !¦a/ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ƛƴ ŎŀǊƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ŎƻǊƴŜǊ ƻŦ DƻŘΩǎ ŎǊŜŀǘƛƻƴΦ hƴŜ-

hour projects will be taking place on the church grounds and area. Please dress for the job and the weather. Trash 

bags and some gloves will be provided but you may want to bring hand tools and work gloves. This event will take 

place after the 9 am services, meet in the auditorium. 

Sponsored by the Caring for Creation Team 

Mary Jean Cash 

mailto:layleader@aldersgatede.org
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UNITED METHODIST MEN TO HOST SCOUT 
EXECUTIVE BILL GARRETT 

  

Bill Garrett, Scout Executive of the Del-Mar-Va 
Council of Boy Scouts of America, will speak at the United Methodist 
Men's meeting on Tuesday, May 15 at 12 noon in the Fellowship 
Hall.  Bill began serving in this capacity on May 1, 2017.  He has 
served in several councils prior to this and brings good experience to 
the position.  He is a scout leader who enjoys coaching youth soccer, 
mountain biking, family and fishing.  He and his wife, Sheila, are the 
parents of two daughters.  Please come and welcome Bill to our Al-
dersgate community.  All are welcome. 

 

 

 Finance Report 
 
Your Finance Committee (Parentheses indicate term expiration) 
 

 
 

Contributions are tracking close to Budget at 74.4% and ahead of last year by 2.2%. 
 
Typically we see a revenue decrease during the summer season. You can help offset the decline by 
using on-line giving from the Aldersgate web page, using Text Giving or call or send Lynette Kenton 
(Church Treasurer lynette.kenton@aldersgatede.org) to set up draft contributions from your check-
ing or savings account. 
 
Total Income is at 73.6% of budget and down 3.9% from last year, whereas total expenses are at 
75.28% of budget and 4.4% lower than last year. 
 
The bottom line is a $19,400 loss year to date which is less than 2% of our full year budget. 

 

Aldersgate is committed to being responsible stewards of the funds donated. 
 

Chair ς John Prince (2020) 

Matt Anderson (2018) 

Bill Holloway (2018) 

Dorothy Whiteman (2019) 

Brett Landis (2019) 

Janeen Ernst (2019) 

Preston Cooper (2020) 

Dennis Snyder (2020) 

LisaAnn Trembath (2020) 

Ex Officio: 

Pastor ς Chris Pennington 

SPRC ς Mike Pittenger/Jennifer Pendley 

Trustees ς Jonathan Dyke 

Treasurer ς Lynette Kenton 

Business Administrator ς Kevin Botbyl 

Lay Leader ς Ferris Wharton 

Bob Hawkins 
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Spring is upon us which means the Pecometh Grace Garden is in full swing! The 1.5 acre sustainable 
garden is in its 6

th
 growing season here at camp. We are excited again this year to share our bounty 

with the community. There are two great opportunities to purchase plants grown right here on Camp 
Pecomethôs soil! 

 
Pecometh Day Plant Sale: Join us on Pecometh Day, April 28 from 11 a.m.- 3:00 p.m. to experience 
what camp has to offer! We will be selling herbs and flowers that were started as seed in our green 
house. When you arrive on Pecometh Day, the plants will be for sale underneath the tent near the din-
ing hall. Bring home plants to add to your existing garden/flower bed or to start a brand new one!   

Also Pecometh Day is the perfect chance to see Pecometh for the first time and hear about our Sum-
mer Camp program, or come back to camp to revisit familiar sites and see familiar faces.   
  
Bring a group from your church to tour our camp. Free activities include open house tours, games, hay-
rides, and exhibits. Entertainers and exhibiters include balloon artist Steve the Balloon Guy, The 
Church Hill Volunteer Fire Company, Birds of Prey from the Chesapeake Bay Environmental Center, 
and music. Plus, one lucky winner will win EITHER a $150 or $300 campership for summer camp at 
Pecometh!  
  
For more information and to enter to win the campership, visit us at www.pecometh.org/pecometh-day. 
For further questions, please contact us directly at 410-556-6900, 
  
Pre-Orders: If you are looking for produce plants, our pre-orders are a perfect option for you! Plants 
available for pre-sale are tomatoes, cucumbers, watermelons, cantaloupes, and peppers. Orders can 
be e-mailed to our garden intern, Sara Bedwell, at sara@pecometh.org or by calling her at 443-282-
5707. Pick up dates are May 12 & 19 from 10 a.m.-2 p.m.. If unable to pick up those times, please con-
tact Sara to arrange a different pick up time. 
 
We look forward to share Godôs beautiful creation with you! 

 

L ŀƳ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ ǿƘƻ ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ ŀ ά¦ƴƛǘŜŘ {ǘŀǘŜǎ [ƛƴŜǎέ ōƭŀƴƪŜǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǊǳƳƳŀƎŜ ǎŀƭŜ ǘƻ ƭŜŀǊƴ ŀōƻǳǘ 
its history.  It is about the size of a twin blanket, pinkish in color, and has an eagle in a circle with the logo 
ά¦ƴƛǘŜŘ {ǘŀǘŜǎ [ƛƴŜǎέ ƻƴ ƛǘΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ ǘƘƛǎ ƻǊ ƪƴƻǿ ǿƘƻ ŘƛŘΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ aŀǊǘƘŀ ²ŜƭŘƛƴ ŀǘ  
mweldin@aol.com or 

+1-302-354-0460 (C).  Here are two pictures: 

https://pendel-email.brtapp.com/!DPIpCxsrOnO3Bm3v03vbfNUnsRuaV05fPp-B-kkQ+Nq96uB3GtIIjNQ3Okb3fOE8M
https://pendel-email.brtapp.com/!C8CYui3vCqfwmh7ReuozdPWnx-l100d1s5nZ6Cae3yxlYNC8xuOMmznvPOs0XGNEg
https://pendel-email.brtapp.com/!IUEWvUfjVeJCdzNkgyIDc7pqTt-YKln0SCelRtv-jXgEb3Fa0Tg3p8kn--0tajM80
mailto:sara@pecometh.org
mailto:mweldin@aol.com
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      TRUSTEE HAPPENINGS           

Like most of us the buildings and grounds of the church continue to age and require more 

and more repair.  The current project list (over 20 items) is continually reviewed, updated 

and prioritized to meet the most critical needs which fall in four categories; appearance, 

malfunction, improvement and safety.  In addition to our regular operating budget line items for Capital Im-

provements, equipment, contract services, maintenance and grounds (snow and lawn) the Capital Reserve 

Fund, established several years ago, has been partially used to support these projects.  The fund has been 

replenished each year from 80% of Rummage Sale receipts, church operating budget and retained earnings 

from the Endowment Fund.  In addition the church has been blessed to have members who have made sig-

nificant contributions to the Fund and also have supported major projectsτperhaps YOU would like to con-

sider adding your support to one of these projects.   

Current major projects are as follows: 

Sanctuary Sound Improvement- New speakers have been selected from Mid South Audio for the choir 

and congregation areas along with new microphones that will meet future FCC regulation.  Project 

completion is estimated for August with estimated cost of $45,000.  This is an exciting project that 

ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ǎƛƎƴƛŦƛŎŀƴǘƭȅ ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊΩǎ ŀōƛƭƛǘȅ ǘƻ ƳƻǊŜ ŎƭŜŀǊƭȅ ƘŜŀǊ ǎǇƻƪŜƴ ŀƴŘ ƳǳǎƛŎŀƭ ǇǊŜǎπ

entations.   

Zimmer Pipe Organ Repair- An interim (pedal rank) project for $12,600 was done last year which should 

allow us to limp along; however, the full organ repair needed in the very near future will approach 

$100,000! 

Music Center Roof ς Roof has reached its normal life span.  Loss of shingles and leaks have been repaired 

over the past 5 years.  Estimates have been received (about $25,000).  

Replace Two Locust Trees ς These trees frame our front red door entrance and significantly add to the 

attractiveness of the church.  Our lawn and garden contractor expressed concern about root growth 

near the foundation.  Trimming them is not an option due to the natural growth pattern, and the 

contractor estimates they will, at maturity, be 3X their current size.  Removal is being considered. 

Chimney Repair- Re-pointing, new cement wash and waterproofing is needed to prevent a collapse and 

major repair.  Estimate is $7,300.  Currently considering other contractors and approaches to prob-

lem.  A must do this Fall. 

           Don Moore 
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We Did It Again! 

On Saturday, April 7, 2018 at 8 a.m. we opened the doors of Aldersgate for the Annual Rummage Sale to 

the eager community one more time. It was the usual rush to their favorite event as they gathered 

treasurers, pleased with the great deals they were taking away. Yes, we did make over $20,000, but 

ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ƻƴƭȅ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎǘƻǊȅΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜΩǎ ǎƻ ƳǳŎƘ ƳƻǊŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǎŀƭŜ ǿŀǎ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘ ƛƴ Ƴŀƴȅ ǿŀȅǎΥ 

1. MANY more of you than in past years helped with the preparation, execution and clean up of the 

sale. Thank YOU! 

2. Nearly 30 youth (27 from Aldersgate and 3 from Brandywine HS) volunteered their time during the weeklong effort. Yes, we 

ǇǊƻƳƛǎŜŘ ǘƘƻǎŜ ŦǊƻƳ !ƭŘŜǊǎƎŀǘŜ ǿƘƻ ǿŜǊŜ ƎƻƛƴƎ ƻƴ ŜƛǘƘŜǊ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ƻǊ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ aƛǎǎƛƻƴ ¢ǊƛǇ ǘƘŀǘ ƛŦ ǘƘŜȅ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊŜŘ ŀǘ ƭŜŀst 

п ƘƻǳǊǎΣ ǿŜΩŘ ƳŀƪŜ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŜȅ ǿŜǊŜ ŎǊŜŘƛǘŜŘ Ϸмлл ǇŜǊ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǘǊƛǇΦ !ƭƭ ǿƘƻ ƴŜŜŘŜŘ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ƘƻǳǊǎ ƭŜŦǘ ƘŀǇǇȅΗ !ƴŘ ǎƻƳŜ 

of our youth spent nearly the entire week of their spring break working on making the sale a success! Thank YOU! 

3. Mark Wichmann with his entire family successfully took over leadership of the Furniture Event, giving Don Moore a well-

deserved break. Thank YOU! 

4. !Ƴȅ IƻƴƛǎŎƘ ŀƴŘ bŀƴŎȅ IƻǳƎƘ ƧƻƛƴŜŘ ŦƻǊŎŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ IŜŀǘƘŜǊ .ǳǊƪŜǘ ǘƻ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŜ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ 9ǾŜƴǘ ƘŀŘ ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŘ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ 

offered this very popular event to the public again this year! Thank YOU!  

5. We offered daytime childcare during the prep week and many more Moms with young children were able to help. This was a 

win-win! 

6. Kevin Botbyl, our Business Administrator and veteran Pam Wright partnered together to make the Collectibles Event success-

ful. Thank YOU! 

7. Students from the Wesley Foundation at University Of Delaware arrived to help with cleanup, as did 3 people from New Direc-

tions, which was the recipient of our event tithe in 2017! 

8. CŀƳƛƭȅ tǊƻƳƛǎŜ ƻŦ bƻǊǘƘŜǊƴ bŜǿ /ŀǎǘƭŜ /ƻǳƴǘȅ ǿƛƭƭ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ŀ άŦŀǘΣ ǳƴŜȄǇŜŎǘŜŘ ŎƘŜŎƪέ ŦǊƻƳ !ƭŘŜǊǎƎŀǘŜ ŀǎ ƻǳǊ нл҈ ŜǾŜƴǘ ǘƛǘƘŜΦ 

This organization helps so many good people in our community get back on their feet when they fall on hard times. As you 

know, we are active participants in that program, hosting families in our church 4 times per year. (Contact Brian Merritt 

(bjmerritt@outlook.com or 302-528-4734) to get involved. ) 

¢ƘŜ ƎƻƻŘ ƴŜǿǎ ƛǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜΩƭƭ Řƻ ǘƘƛǎ ŀƎŀƛƴ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΗ {ƻΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ mark your calendars for Saturday, April 20 when we begin to un-

wrap all of the treasurers that will be donated over the next year and for the week after that when items are cleaned, repaired, 

polished and so on for Sale Day on Saturday, April 27, 2019Η LŦ ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƴ ǿƻƴΩǘ ǿƻǊƪΣ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ /ƘǊƛǎ .ǳǊƪŜǘ όŎōǳǊƪŜǘϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 

or 609-504-омлтύ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ Ƙƛǎ ƳƻƴǘƘƭȅ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ ǇƛŎƪǳǇ ǘŜŀƳΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜƎƛƴ ŀ άǊŜƎǳƭŀǊ ǇƛŎƪǳǇ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜέ ƛƴ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊΣ 

but will always do their best to accommodate pickups out of the normal schedule if you give him enough lead time.  

!ƭŘŜǊǎƎŀǘŜ ƛǎ ŀ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ƻŦ ŦŀƛǘƘ ŀƴŘ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ƘŜƭǇ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǎŀƭŜ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ suc-

ŎŜǎǎŦǳƭ ŦǳƴŘ ǊŀƛǎŜǊ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΗ tƭŜŀǎŜ ǊŜŀŘ ŀ ŦŜǿ ǳƴǎƻƭƛŎƛǘŜŘ ǘŜǎǘƛƳƻƴƛŜǎΧ 

[ƛƪŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ƛƴ ƭƛŦŜΣ ȅƻǳ ŎŀƴΩǘ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ Ƨƻȅ ŀƴŘ ǎŀǘƛǎŦŀŎǘƛƻƴ ǳƴǘƛƭ ȅƻǳ ƭƛǾŜ ƛǘΦ ¢ƘŜ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ Ƙŀǎ ƘŜƭǇŜŘ ƻǳǊ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ŦŜŜƭ like we be-

ƭƻƴƎ ŀƴŘ ōǳƛƭŘ ŀ ŘŜŜǇŜǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΦ LΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǘŜƭƭƛƴƎ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛǎǘŜƴ ǎƛƴŎŜ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƭŜ ǘƘŀǘ L ŦŜƭǘ ƭƛƪŜ a match-

maker. There was a connection between our customers and their selections that was palpable.  The young couple that bought the 

ŘƛƴƛƴƎ ǎŜǘ ǿŜǊŜ ŜŎǎǘŀǘƛŎΦ L ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ƎƛǾƛƴƎ ƳŜ ǘƘŜ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ōǊƛƴƎ Ƨƻȅ ǘƻ ƻǘƘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ŦƻǊ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ΨƘŀǊŘΩ ǇŀǊǘǎ Ŧǳn. LΩƳ 

hooked and you can count on me for as long as you can take me.   (Mark Wichmann) 

We had great fun again this year! (Karen  & Tim Browne) 

I enjoyed working with everyone to get set up and then on the day of the sale, too.  I really hope some others have caught the vision 

so we can continue again next year! (Kevin Botbyl)                                    

          MJ Prince 
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    Volunteers are needed for all stations. Register all children (ages 
3-12 and volunteers Require Background Checks & Safe Sanctuary 
Training by emailing sharon.jennelly@aldersgatede.org or calling 
(302) 478-2575, complete forms on www.aldersgatede.org  

Vacation Bible School! June 18 ð June 22, 2018 
                            9 a.m. ð Noon 

With a special program and Lunch on  Friday, June 22 at 11 a.m.  

Join us for Music, Bible Discovery, KidVid Cinema, Imagination/

Craft Station, Tropical Treats, & Ship Rec Games. Register 3 -12 year old children NOW! & suggested dona-

tion $20/family (Checks payable to Aldersgate Church)  for a music CD. Place registration & volunteer  

form (note days you can help out ð childcare available!) & donation in mailbox #7 in the church office ad-

dressed to: Sharon Jennelly, Director of Childrenõs Ministry, Aldersgate UMC, 2313 Concord Pike, Wil-

mington, DE 19803 Or FAX: 478 -1828 OR sharon.jennelly@aldersgatede.org  

 

Please place a completed form in the church office (Hub), mailbox #7 Director of Childrenôs Ministry. Sharon Jennelly. 

Any type of help is greatly appreciated.  

I would like to help BEFORE  VBS by:  
 
Ɗ   Praying for VBS                                                      Ɗ Help with Pre-registration  
Ɗ   Making phone calls and recruiting volunteers          Ɗ Gathering supplies 
Ɗ   Coordinating the Youth Helpers                               Ɗ Decorating                         
 
I would like to help DURING  VBS as a:  
 
Ɗ Preschool Leader or Assistant : Use provided books to prepare and lead/help the class.  
 
Ɗ Bible Storyteller : Use provided books, dress up and involve the children in the story.  
 
Ɗ Imagination Station/Craft Leader : Use provided books, collect supplies, prepare experiments,  
   and work with kids.  
 
Ɗ Music Leader : Co-lead singing and movement station, and help with music in daily opening and                                        
closing.  
 
Ɗ Snack Leader : Use provided books to plan, prepare, and serve snacks.  
 
Ɗ Recreation Leader : Use provided books to prepare games and lead children in playing games.  
 
Ɗ Group Leader : (Needs to be a youth or an adult) lead a group of children from station to station,  
stay with group during opening and closing times, at dismissal, and release child to parent/
guardian.  
 
Ɗ Photographer: Take pictures, download on lap top or print for boards and show them at the end 
of each day.  
 
Ɗ Assembly Leader : prepare and Co -lead the opening and closing assembly for each day.  

 
Ɗ Youth Assistant : stay with the children and help in assigned area . 

 
Ɗ Nursery Assistant : help in the nursery with children from infants to 2 years old.  

 

 Coordinate Fridayõs Lunch: help plan, prepare and/or cleanup the lunch after Fridayõs program. 

 
Ɗ Registrar : help  with first day registration and guide children to their groups.  

 
Ɗ Iõm willing to help wherever Iõm needed!  

           Monday    _____    Tuesday    _____    Wednesday    _____    Thursday    _____    Friday   _____         

mailto:sharon.jennelly@aldersgatede.org
http://www.aldersgatede.org
mailto:sharon.jennelly@aldersgatede.org
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Aldersgate Preschool ςA Nurturing Christian Preschool and a ministry of our 
church. 
²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ƛƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ŀ оΩǎ aƻƴŘŀȅκ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅκCǊƛŘŀȅ !ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊ 
for the fall. We also would like to add to our list of substitute teachers. 
Please contact Sharon for the qualifications and to see if you are the best fit 
for the position(s).  
We do have fall openings in the 18 month 
old Monday-Friday, Tuesday/Thursday and 
aƻƴŘŀȅκ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅκCǊƛŘŀȅ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ŀƴŘ оΩǎ 
Tuesday/Thursday class at the moment.  

Register your children (18 month old to Pre-
kindergarten) for 9 a.m. to 11:45 a.m. 
classes. Before care (8 to 9 a.m.) and/or after care (11:45 a.m. to 2 p.m.) also 
available.  
ChapelτEvery other Monday and Tuesday, Music ς Wednesdays and Thurs-
days. Lunch Bunch options include: Soccer Shots, Spanish, Dance and Yoga 
available from 12:30-1 p.m. for an additional fee. Meet your teachers week 

and Social will be Thursday, September 13th , Preschool classes start on Monday, September 10 (18 month 
ƻƭŘ ϧ нΩǎ ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎ ŘƛǎƳƛǎǎ ŀǘ мм ŀΦƳΦ ŦƛǊǎǘ ǘǿƻ ǿŜŜƪǎύ {ǇƛǊƛǘ 5ŀȅǎΣ /ƘƛŎƪ-Fil-Spirit Night, Barnes & Noble Book 
fair, Thanksgiving Feasts, Christmas Program, Donuts for Dad, Pajamas Day, Grandparents Day, Preschool 
CŀƳƛƭȅ .ƭƻŎƪ tŀǊǘȅΣ aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ ¢ŜŀΣ tǊŜƪƛƴŘŜǊƎŀǊǘŜƴ DǊŀŘǳŀǘƛƻƴΣ 9ƴŘ ƻŦ ȅŜŀǊ tƛŎƴƛŎΣ ǾŀǊƛƻǳǎ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴ ǇǊƻπ
jects, plus various Parent Committee events.  
Please contact Director, Sharon Jennelly for a tour or go to www.aldersgatede.org and check out the Alders-
gate Preschool page with all the details! 

THANK YOU Sunday School Teachers!  

We have been so blessed with all of your hard work and efforts with teaching the children each Sunday 
morning. The last day of Sunday School will be May 13th όaƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅύΣ /ƻƴŦƛǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ млŀƳ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ 
Sunday, May 20th and Memorial Day weekend will be May 27th. We will start up again on Sunday, Septem-
ber 16th. Touch base if you have a heart for teaching next fall and want to join the this most important min-
istry team! 

Blessings, 

Sharon Jennelly 

{ƘŀǊƻƴ WŜƴƴŜƭƭȅΣ  5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ ƻŦ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ ϧ !ƭŘŜǊǎƎŀǘŜ 
Preschool 

 Office: (302) 478-2575 

 Cell: (302) 562-5808 

www.aldersgatede.org 

sharon.jennelly@aldersgatede.org   

/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ during the 11 a.m. traditional service is going very well with all 4 year 
old to 3rd grade children invited after the Gospel Reading to Room 137. The children 
ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛƴ ŀ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜΣ ǇǊŀȅΣ ŎǊŜŀǘŜ ŀ ƳŜŀƴƛƴƎŦǳƭ ŎǊŀŦǘ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ǎƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ 
dance to some favorite vacation bible school songs. They are then back to the sanctuary 
before communion or the end of the service. We are in need of a few helpers, please 
contact Sharon Jennelly and/or Adam West if you are available. We are planning to have 
ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ǘƛƳŜ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ фŀƳ WƻǳǊƴŜȅ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ ƻƴ WǳƴŜ оΣ мл ŀƴŘ мт ǿƛǘƘ ƭŜǎπ
sons to prepare us for Vacation Bible School. We will then regroup for fall programming. 

http://www.aldersgatede.org
http://www.aldersgatede.org
mailto:sharon.jennelly@aldersgatede.org
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Youth Ministries 
Our confirmation class just completed a day 
exploring the early Methodist history in the 
state of Delaware. We started off our day 
by heading to Ezion-Mount Carmel UMC in 
downtown Wilmington. Ezion-Mount Car-
mel is the oldest African-American church 
in the state of Delaware. We spent the 
morning in worship with them and had a 
blast. Our confirmation class was warmly 
welcomed as guests during the worship service. Several of the confirmation mentors joined us for the day. 
The church seemed very excited to have us as guests and I learned that at one time our two churches used 
to have a Martin Luther King Jr. breakfast that both churches took part in. Following the service, we were 
given a tour of the church and we learned about the history of the church by their church historian. We then 
ƘŜŀŘŜŘ ǎƻǳǘƘ ŦƻǊ .ŀǊǊŀǘǘΩǎ /ƘŀǇŜƭΦ .ŀǊǊŀǘǘΩǎ /ƘŀǇŜƭ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ǎƛǘŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŦƻǳƴŘƛƴƎ ƻŦ aŜǘƘƻŘƛǎƳΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿŜ 
ƭŜŀǊƴŜŘ ǘƘŜ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ƘƛǎǘƻǊȅ ǘƘŀǘ .ŀǊǊŀǘǘΩǎ ǇƭŀȅŜŘ ŘŜǎǇƛǘŜ ǘƘŜ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊΦ {ŀŘƭȅΣ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǘƘŜ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊ 
ǿŀǎ ǎƻ ǊƻǳƎƘ ǿŜ ŘƛŘ ƴƻǘ ƎŜǘ ǘƻ ǎǇŜƴŘ ŀǎ ƳǳŎƘ ǘƛƳŜ ŀǎ ǿŜ ǿƛǎƘŜŘ ƻǳǘǎƛŘŜ ǘŀƪƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǿƻƴŘŜǊǎ ƻŦ .ŀǊǊŀǘǘΩǎΦ 
However, despite the weather, our students spent a day focusing on the history of Methodism and were 
able to take part in a worship service that is different from their usual experience. Feel free to ask our stu-
dents about this experience when they are confirmed on Pentecost Sunday.   

United Methodist Women's Spring Program was held on Sunday, April 15. Close to 60 
women and girls enjoyed two hours of fellowship, food and entertainment. The enter-

tainment was provided by The Imagi-
nation Players. The Imagination Players 
are talented area children and teens (ages 7 to 18 years of 
age) who use song and 
dance to entertain families 
in the Delaware area. A 
portion of all proceeds 
generated by The Imagina-
tion Players benefit lo-
cal, national and inter-
national charities,        

 especially those 
 which  benefit chil
 dren and families. 

Adam West 

Stacie Sharpless 

DiGiacoma  


